

December 2015

Holiday Party December 12th

President's Notes December 2015

It's time to celebrate! The Holiday Party is next Saturday evening, December 12. The decorating committee has already been busy (the decorations will be used for three different parties). The invitations were mailed some time ago - if you didn't get one, it's not too late to sign up - contact Pete Mitchell and tell him you'd like to come.

Let's applaud Renee Robinson for her excellent talk on ADS-B (Automatic Dependent Surveillance - Broadcast) at our November meeting. This new system for automatically reporting an aircraft's position will be required by virtually all aircraft by January 1, 2020. Renee put a lot of work into her research and presentation development. Good job Renee!

What an abundance of talent and interests we share! If one were to ask "what's the best thing about being in the chapter?", I would readily respond "the people". An example occurred at our recent Wednesday fly-out to Santa Rosa. We all sat around the table after lunch, talking and talking, exchanging facts, figures, and stories for over an hour. Want to know how to do something - ask a member. Need a special part - ask a member. Trying to gather the courage to tackle a challenging project - ask a member.

These are my last notes as your president. It's been a wonderful six years. We've done a lot: refurbishing the Clubhouse, flying Young Eagles, hosting the Fort Tri-motor, etc. None of it could have been done without the talent and dedication of our members. To all I say "Thank You"!

Airport Appreciation Dinner

On November 20th the Buchanan Airport Administration held a dinner for the organizations and clubs based at the airport. The food was catered By Mr. Magoos in Concord,

Representing 393 were Duane Allen, Harvard Holmes his wife Sara, Stu Schuster, Bruno Motto as well as Bill Bower and wife Ellen.

Photo by Duane Allen.



393 General Meeting Notes November 18, 2015

Bill Reining called the meeting to order at 19:30 in the clubhouse great room. Eighteen members and guest Kerry Curtis enjoyed Rich's roasted chicken dinner.

Treasurer Bob Belshie reports our bank balance is \$8,632

Secretary Pete Mitchell reported membership of 59, with Bethi Gibb and Marilyn Sperling as spousal members. Forty-five have pledged for the holiday party.

Scott Achelis reported that he and Rich Johnson had refurbished the aircraft tug donated to our chapter by Madeleine Ferguson. Rich liked their work so much he bought the tug for \$1,100.

The airport is sponsoring a holiday celebration November 20, open to Buchanan's aviation clubs. Seating is reserved for 1/3 of each clubs membership. Dinner will be prime rib or champagne chicken with all the trimmings, catered by Magoo's Grill of Pleasant Hill.

The chapter has accumulated donated tools that have been stored in Harvard and Tracy's hangers. The board has decided on a silent auction during the first hour, 18:00 - 19:00, of the holiday party. The tools will be available for inspection on tables in the clubhouse garage. A committee will sort the bids during dinner and announce the winners.

Our next board meeting will be January 6, 2016.

Renee Robinson, 393's Webmaster and young eagles co-coordinator and FAA's Airway Transportation Systems Specialist, presented an in depth description of ADS-B equipment, instillation, coverage and benefits.

Meeting adjured at 20:20.

PJM



9,000 Miles in a Moth

December 3, 2015 - As far as we know, no woman has flown a Tiger Moth from England to Australia since Amy Johnson's epic flight in 1930, but this is set to

change. In De-Harrison will lift War Museum in and fly to Darwin, On board her be using a Trig Trig Avionics is a flight, and has support her



cember, Capt. Amanda off from <u>Duxford Imperial</u> Cambridgeshire, England, Australia 9,735 miles away. Tiger Moth biplane she will transponder and radio – sponsor of Harrison's provided this equipment to attempt.

Harrison said, "Flying an iconic British air-

craft like the de Havilland Tiger Moth, I'm pleased to have installed British avionics too. I really like the quality of my Trig Mode S transponder and VHF radio; their simplicity of operation makes communication and accessing airspace easy from inside a tight and cold cockpit."

This equipment is one of the few concessions Amy Johnson did not have the advantage of in her Tiger Moth. "Amy Johnson remains my inspiration; as a female pilot I want to inspire others to fly," Harrison said. Aviation has genuinely transformed my life. It forces you to face your fears and conquer them in such a positive way."

While long-haul flight to Australia is an everyday reality, flying in a single engine 73-year-old aircraft is a unique challenge. "Whilst I've been planning this for years I can't avoid going over inhospitable terrain, long sea crossings, and high mountain ranges," Harrison said. She will make the trip in 25 stages, maintaining and servicing her Gipsy Major engine alone. "I expect to face many practical issues but, like Amy, I'm determined to make it to Darwin," she said.

Harrison brings to this challenge a broad aviation expertise – she's an author and one of only a small number of female commercial Tiger Moth pilots in the world to-day. She's successfully competed in U.K. distance and speed records and won the 75th Schneider Trophy Women's Race.

Find out more details at www.amandajharrison.com.



November 25, 2015 - For days, the employees at Van's Aircraft had been watching the "Hobbs Meter" on their own website, waiting for news of the 1,000th RV-9/9A to fly.

On November 20, John "Bert" Bertucci of Prairieville, Louisiana, rang the bell with his new RV-9A.

"I have always wanted a plane of my own, so in June 2013 I purchased an unfinished RV-9A as a retirement project," Bertucci said. "I closed in my carport and went to work. Don Broussard, an A&P/IA and professional pilot, has been my mentor all the way through, visiting every six weeks to 'inspect and correct.' Don made the first flight. I flew chase with Robert Viator in his RV-6A — the same airplane Robert used to give me 6.5 hours of transition training. I have now flown my own RV-9A with no issues with either airplane or pilot."

Dick VanGrunsven, designer of the RV series was similarly delighted. "We've always known the RV-9 is an excellent airplane and have enjoyed flying it all over the country. It's nice to see that 1,000 pilots have shared the pleasure."

Van's is aware of 9,250 RVs that have flown (although the real number is undoubtedly higher). The RV-9/9A the fifth RV design to exceed 1,000 completions.

Pilot's Bill of Rights 2 FAQ Updates

November 25, 2015 - Third-class medical reform is closer than ever before, but it's a complex issue and we know you have questions. Here are answers to some of the major questions EAA members are asking:

What is the current state of the Pilot's Bill of Rights 2?

On November 18, the Senate Commerce, Science, and Transportation Committee considered the Pilot's Bill of Rights 2 and several possible amendments to it. The committee accepted an amendment offered by Sen. Joe Manchin (D-WestVirginia), which includes third-class medical reform, as well as updates to the FAA NOTAM system and provides protections for pilots who volunteer in the public interest. Other amendments offered by Sen. Bill Nelson (D-Florida) were defeated. The committee deferred a vote on the amended legislation due to scheduling issues, but a date for the vote is expected soon. Once it passes the committee, the legislation will go to the Senate floor for a vote. The bill currently has 69 cosponsors in the Senate, while similar legislation has been introduced in the House where it has 152 cosponsors. That legislation will need to be voted on and any differences between the House and Senate versions will need to be reconciled before the measure can go to the president for a signature. Who will benefit from this reform?

Anyone who flies with a third-class medical certificate can benefit from this reform. In fact, almost anyone who has held a regular or special issuance third-class medical certificate within the 10 years preceding the date the legislation is enacted will **never** again need to visit an aviation medical examiner (AME). If you've never held a third-class medical certificate, you will need to get a medical certificate **one-time only**. If your regular or special issuance medical certificate lapsed more than 10 years before the legislation is enacted, you will need to get a medical certificate **one time only**. And if you develop certain cardiac, neurological, or psychological conditions, you will need a **one-time only** special issuance medical.

What's in the bill?

You will need to visit your personal physician at least once every four years and make a note of the visit in your logbook. You do not need to report the outcome of that visit or file any paperwork with the FAA.

You also will need to take online training in aeromedical factors every two years. The training will be offered free of charge.

Pilots flying under the new rules will be allowed to operate aircraft that weigh up to 6,000 pounds, carry up to five passengers plus the pilot in command, fly at altitudes below 18,000 feet, and at speeds of up to 250 knots. Pilots, if appropriately rated, can fly VFR or IFR in qualified aircraft.

I understand I will need to get a one-time special issuance medical if I have certain medical conditions. What are those conditions?

Those conditions are described in the federal aviation regulations and are limited to an established medical history of the following:

- Cardiovascular: myocardial infarction (heart attack); coronary heart disease that has been treated by open heart surgery or cardiac valve replacement; and heart replacement.
- Neurological: epilepsy; a transient loss of control of the nervous system; and disturbances
 of consciousness without satisfactory medical explanation of the cause.
- Psychological: personality disorder that is severe enough to have repeatedly manifested itself by overt acts; manifested or may reasonably expected to manifest delusions, hallucinations, grossly bizarre or disorganized behavior, or other commonly accepted symptoms of psychosis; severe bipolar disorder; and substance dependence within the previous two years as defined in FAR 67.307(4).

When will these new rules go into effect?

Once the legislation has been signed into law, the FAA will begin a rulemaking process to make the regulatory changes required by the legislation. To ensure that pilots don't have to wait indefinitely, there is a provision in the legislation that says if the FAA has not produced a final rule within one year of the legislation becoming law pilots can operate within the

parameters of the legislation without fear of enforcement action. In other words, once the legislation has been enacted, pilots will be able to fly under its provisions within one year. Less if the rulemaking is completed more quickly.

How does this help me if I'm on special issuance?

If you currently hold a special issuance third-class medical certificate, or have held one within the 10 years preceding enactment of the legislation, and do not suffer from or develop one of the specific cardiac, neurological, or psychological conditions identified as exceptions, you will **never again** need to go through the special issuance process. That means you will no longer need to repeat expensive and time-consuming medical tests and submit complex paperwork to the FAA in order to fly. Obtaining a special issuance medical certificate can cost thousands of dollars—that's money you won't have to keep spending year after year. Even if you have one of the listed conditions, you will need to get a special issuance **one time only**—again a savings of thousands of dollars and countless hours of your time.

What if my regular or special issuance medical expires before the law takes effect?

If your regular or special issuance medical certificate expires before the new regulations take effect, you may choose to renew it in order to keep flying. Whether or not you choose to renew your medical certificate to cover the gap period, you will be allowed to fly as soon as the new rules take effect, provided your medical expired within the 10-year window preceding enactment of the legislation.

What if my medical becomes more than 10 years old before the law takes effect?

The clock on the 10-year lookback starts the day the legislation is enacted, not when its provisions take effect, which could be up to one year later. So, the date the legislation becomes law is the date that counts when it comes to determining whether or not your certificate was issued within the 10-year window. If your medical was issued more than 10 years before that date, you will need to go through the medical certification process one more time in order to fly under the new regulations.

Why were there compromises on the reform language?

To put it bluntly, there was a choice: Make compromises that would allow medical reform to move forward and help hundreds of thousands of pilots or allow this latest attempt at medical reform to die. A number of lawmakers made it absolutely clear that they would not support legislation that completely eliminated the third-class medical. The compromises Sen. Inhofe arrived at represent the very best deal possible for pilots while winning sufficient support in Congress to keep the legislation alive. We recognize that this is not a panacea and that not every pilot who was hoping for relief will get it. Nevertheless, this legislation has the potential to affect hundreds of thousands of pilots, and that's worth doing.

Will this affect me if I still want to fly as a sport pilot?

Not at all. You may still fly light-sport aircraft with at least a sport pilot certificate and a valid driver's license in lieu of a third-class medical certificate.

Do the new rules include twin engine operations?

As long as the aircraft meets the specifications of the legislation, it qualifies. So, twin-engine aircraft that weigh less than 6,000 pounds and have room for up to five passengers plus a pilot in command qualify, provided they are flown at speeds below 250 knots and altitudes below 18,000 feet.

Isn't the requirement to have had a medical certificate within the past 10 years only a move to a 10-year renewal of a medical?

No. If you are a private pilot and have held a valid medical certificate (regular or special issuance) within 10 years preceding the date when the bill is signed into law, you may **never** have to visit an AME again. You will simply have to take an online medical education course every two years and visit your personal physician once every four years and note that visit in your logbook. No requirement exists to report the outcome of the visit to the FAA.

What are the requirements for the online course and how much will it cost?

You will have to take the online education course every two years in order to remain eligible to fly under the provisions of the legislation. The beauty of the online education course is that you'll be able to do it anywhere and anytime you have Internet access. That means you can do it at home, on your lunch break at work, at night, on the weekend—any time and place that works for you. The online education course will be available free of charge to all pilots from the AOPA Air Safety Institute.

Will I be able to get insurance if I fly under these new rules?

Insurance companies have not yet addressed how they will handle medical reforms and are unlikely to do so until medical reform becomes law. Our experience with the sport pilot regulations showed little or no impact on insurance availability or rates. Since each company uses slightly different language regarding medical requirements, the best thing to do is to contact your insurance broker or company and ask how they will handle anticipated reforms. History indicates that compliance with the applicable regulations is typically all that is required by insurance companies.

Do I have to go to an AME for the general medical exam required every four years? How does the FAA know that I complied with that rule?

No, you can go to any primary care physician for your exam and you do not need to visit an AME. To demonstrate compliance, just enter the visit in your logbook. There's nothing to report to the FAA unless specifically requested.



Wednesday Fly Outs

By Harvard Holmes

To maintain proficiency, a number of pilots get together on Wednesdays and fly somewhere for lunch. Many of the aircraft owners in the chapter participate. Passengers are always welcome. Not only is it a great way to see the Bay Area, its also fun to see and ride in our members aircraft. The e-mail address is wedflyout@eaa393.org. You may contact Harvard Holmes at harvardholmes@comcast.net or Renee Robinson webmaster@eaa393.org to be added or removed from the list.

Generally, someone who wants to go flying will send a suggestion to the list a day or two before. Those who can go will respond, and a destination finalized. Recent destinations have include: Half Moon Bay, Petaluma. Santa Rose, Ukiah, Boonville, Shelter Cove, Willows, Auburn, Sacramento, Lodi, Stockton, Merced Watsonville, Lake Tahoe and Salinas. If the weather is poor a selection may be made as late as Wednesday morning.

Young Eagles Rally schedule for 2016.

April 16th

May 21st

June 18th

August 20th

Sept. 17th

The Experimental Aircraft Association

Chapter 393 of Concord, CA

P.O. Box 6524, Concord, CA 94524-1524

http://www.eaa393.org/ Email: nle@eaa393.org

Officers/Appointees for 2015

President: Bill Reining

pres@eaa393.org 510 479 7260

Vice President: Tracy Peters

veep@eaa393.org 925 676 2114

Secretary Pete Mitchell

secty@eaa393.org 925 586 6491

Treasurer Bob Belshe

treas@eaa393.org 925 376 7677

Newsletter Editor Bill Bower

nle@eaa393.org 925 813 5172

Tech. Counselor Rick Lambert

tc@eaa393.org 925 323 0041

Tech. Counselor Bob Sinclair

N320sierra@gmail.com 925.935.7465

Young Eagles Renee Robinson

yec@eaa393.org 510-828-1734

Dinner Coordinator Rick Bourgeois

RicFlyer@Comcast.net 925 432 9076

Chapter meetings are held on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 200 Sally Ride Dr Concord Ca. Meetings are open to anyone who loves aviation and wants to learn more.

All are welcome.





2693 Clayton Rd Concord CA. 94519

925 689 7220 or 676 5800

www.alpinepastry.com



Maintenance - Avionics - Fuel/Line Service

Larry E. Rohrbacher

Line Service Manager



EAA Chapter 393
P.O. Box 6524
Concord, CA 94524-1524



We are on the Web!

http://www.eaa393.org

Email: nle@eaa393.org

Like us on Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/eaa393

Meeting and Event Schedule

Board Y Eagles General Fly-out Other

Holiday Party Dec. 12, 2015 Board Meeting Jan 6, 2016 General Meeting Jan 27,2015 Board Meeting Feb. 3. 2016 General Meeting Feb. 24, 2016 Board Meeting March 3.2016 General Meeting March 23, 2016 Airventure 2016 July 25th-31st

Our meetings are open to the public. Join us for dinner at 6:30 pm (\$7 donation) with the general meeting at 7:30 pm on the above dates in the Club House 200 Sally Ride Dr. Chapter 393 fly-outs are open to chapter members and guests.

Chapter 393 New Members